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 If you hadn’t realised already, nobody does a fundraising event 

like Saint Pierre School – this time we decided to go one step further! 

Each class organised their own fundraising initiative for the charity of 

their choice as follows: 

Nursery: RSPCA Reception: WWF  Year 1: GOSH Year 2: GOSH  

Year 3: Dog’s Trust Year 4: WaterAid  

Year 5: Southend Hospital Charities Year 6: British Heart Foundation 

 As you can see from the photos, collectively we all made a huge 

difference to a number of good causes! We must say a very special 

‘Thank You’ to everyone in the wider Saint Pierre Family and the lo-

cal businesses who sponsored Mr Harris and Mr Perkins to wear their 

‘SHIRT OF HURT.’ To the casual onlooker, they were a really con-

vincing Englishman and Tottenham Hotspur supporter, but both of 

them remarked that the whole experience was incredibly worthwhile 

with in excess of £1500 being raised! 



 

 As you may have read in our 

last newsletter, the children have 

really been throwing themselves 

into our new Mandarin lessons 

with enthusiasm, and what better 

way to make our specialist teacher 

Ginny feel welcome than to throw 

a special lunch celebration to bring 

in the Year of the Monkey. Our 

resident ‘Man of Many Cuisines’ 

Chef Mike prepared a true oriental 

banquet with a selection of Chi-

nese delicacies. The Oriental 

Chicken went down a treat, and 

many of the children opened their 

own fortune cookie for the first 

time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Pupils in Year 1 and Year 2 took a trip to Colches-

ter Castle to find out more about both the building itself 

and the history of our home county. Britain’s oldest Nor-

man keep is well worth a visit at any time of the year, 

and the pupils took part in a number of activities to learn 

more about how a castle would have been used as both a 

home and a defence installation. When it came to learn-

ing the art of battle, the highlight of the day came when 

the children were given bows and arrows to learn how to 

defend the castle in times of attack - all under close su-

pervision of course! 

 Cybersecurity experts have said that parents should ban, or at least be 

cautious of, VTech’s electronic toys because of how they have handled a 

hack attack. 

 They gave the advice after it was found that the company’s new 

Terms and Conditions state that parents must assume responsibility for fu-

ture data breaches. 

 No company that operates online can ever be 100% sure that they 

won’t be hacked, but since the attack VTech have been working very hard 

to make sure that their systems are as well protected as possible. They have 

told everyone that they are trying very hard to safeguard customer infor-

mation. 

By Gabriel Blackwell - Year 6  

 

 A group of our Year 6 pupils have been taking part in the 

Bikeability scheme to help develop themselves into the responsible 

road users of the future – this was an even bigger achievement 

when faced with the incredibly strong winds at the tail end of 

Storm Imogen! Our pupils love getting involved with this initiative 

as it takes place in ‘stages,’ offering participants the chance to re-

fresh existing road awareness skills and then build upon them as 

time goes on.  



-  

 We had a great time during our recent 

Winnie The Pooh theme day, with the 

whole school being transformed into Hun-

dred Acre Wood for a little while. The cur-

riculum in many subjects had a distinctly 

‘yellow’ touch all day, and the pupils were 

even treated to a visit from the star of the 

moment. The good news is that Pooh’s 

dance is available in full glorious Techni-

colour on our Facebook page, so scan the 

QR code and take a look!  

 We are delighted to welcome two 

new members into the Saint Pierre School 

Family. Miss Cole and Mr Sullivan have 

joined us as Apprentice Teaching Assis-

tants, and the children have already made 

them feel very welcome. Both of them 

bring a set of unique qualities to the school, 

and they are both relishing working with all 

year groups and getting a real ‘feel’ for the 

place – we’ve always believed in ‘The 

Deep End’ method as it works so well for 

everyone!  

Saturday 20th February - PTA Valentine’s Ball 

Wednesday 24th February - School Photographs (Kittle) 

 

Thursday 17th March - Une Journée Française 

Tuesday 22nd March - Charlie and the Chocolate Factory 

Thursday 24th March - End of Term (midday) 

 We took our entire choir to the O2 in Lon-

don for the 2016 Young Voices show, and after 

many, many hours of preparations we were de-

lighted with how well the pupils acted as both 

performers and ambassadors for Saint Pierre 

School. It was an incredibly long and tiring day, 

but everyone felt that it was all worthwhile for the 

experience of singing in such a huge event with 

thousands of other schoolchildren from across the 

UK. In particular, the Madness Medley brought 

the house down.   

 Our Nursery is well-known all over the area 

for offering a varied and vibrant curriculum, and 

recently this included getting stuck in and baking 

cakes as part of our week of fundraising events 

(take a look at the front page for more). All of 

these treats were then washed down with a cup of 

freshly-made lemonade, also expertly prepared by 

the Nursery children!  


